Memorandum


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Shore Road Path Committee


DATE:
June 19, 2008


SUBJECT:
Status Report

Committee meetings

The Shore Road Path Committee held its first meeting on January 17, 2008. Paul Thelin was elected chair of the committee and committee members agreed to share the responsibility for preparing minutes of the meetings. Including the first meeting, the committee has met 10 times, including 2 site walks.

Public Information

The committee expects there will be significant public interest in the study. They have set aside time at each meeting for the public to speak. In addition, they have established a section on the town website where they have posted their agendas, minutes of meetings, meeting schedule, pictures of Shore Rd taken by two committee members, the 1969 survey of Shore Rd, the committee charge and other information. The committee has also mailed an introduction letter to residents in the Shore Rd area (see attached). The committee has committed to meeting individually with every abutter to the proposed path.

Review of existing information

The committee has reviewed information on the 1997 Shore Rd project proposal and decision. They have also reviewed the existing 1969 right-of-way (ROW) survey of Shore Rd, an aerial photo of Shore Rd, and a parcel map showing property ownership. From the 1969 survey, the committee created a comparison of various elements, including physical obstacles, of the land side and water side of Shore Rd. (See attached) The committee also created a photo library of Shore Rd. Once the snow melted, the committee walked the length of Shore Rd from the main entrance to Fort Williams Park to the Town Center.
Consultant

The Town has received a grant from PACTS in the amount of $35,000 to fund consultant support to the Shore Rd Path study. ($28,000 from PACTS and a required cash match of $7,000 from the Town) The committee has agreed on a scope of services that includes a full survey of the Shore Rd right-of-way (ROW), wetland mapping, engineering to create a concept plan and a cost estimate, and photo simulations of what a path would look like. In response to an RFP issued by the committee, seven teams submitted proposals. Four teams were interviewed and the team of Oest Associates/Mitchell and Associates was selected. The committee expects that the first task, the ROW survey, will begin in July.

What to expect in the next six months

The committee looks forward to receiving an updated Shore Road ROW survey and then to begin meeting with Shore Rd abutters on the land side. Following those meetings, a preliminary concept plan will be developed and more meetings with the Shore Rd neighborhood and town residents will occur.
